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John J. Kargul is Director of Technology Transfer in the U.S. Environmental Protection 
Agency's Clean Automotive Technology program, based in the Advanced Technology 
Division at the National Vehicle and Fuel Emissions Laboratory in Ann Arbor, Michigan.  
He has worked for the EPA since the early 1970's and currently has a key leadership role 
in transferring the Agency's hybrid technology to the automotive and trucking industry 
through cooperative research and licensing agreements. John is involved in several 
hydraulic hybrid demonstration programs for both light and heavy-duty vehicles.  He is 
particularly interested in the benefits that hydraulic hybrids deliver to clean the 
environment, reduce dependence on imported oil, increase economic growth, and 
enhance national security.  John has a Bachelor of Science degree in Electrical 
Engineering from the University of Michigan. 
 
 


